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This Week’s Birthdays! 

Week of April 1st  
BASE Hours M – F 5:30 am – 6:00 pm 

Preschool Hours “Spring Break” 
 

Easter Sunday  *  04-01-18 
Traditional Worship 10:00 am 
Adelphos Worship 12:30 pm 
Adelphos Fellowship 2:00 am 
12-Step Meeting 6:00 pm 
 

Monday  *  04-02-18 
-- NO Catechism -- 
CONNECT Youth @ Trinity 6:00 pm 
 

Tuesday  *  04-03-18 
Men’s Breakfast 6:30 am 
-- NO Pastor’s Bible Study – 
-- NO Quiet Communion --  
Music Team 6:00 pm 
Ladies’ Bible Study 6:00 pm 
 

Wednesday  *  04-04-18 
Quilters 9:00 am 
TOPS Meeting 6:00 pm 
Choir Practice 7:00 pm 
Adelphos Worship 7:00 pm 
 

Thursday  *  04-05-18 
Adelphos Bible Study 10:00 am 
Text Study at the Wises 3:00 pm 
 

Friday  *  04-06-18 
-/- 

 

Saturday  *  04-07-18 
Food for Families Pick Up 12:00 pm 
12-Step Meeting 6:00 pm 
 

Sunday  *  04-08-18 
Women’s Bible Study 9:00 am 
Contemporary Worship 10:00 am 
Food for Families 11:10 am 
New Member Reception 11:15 am 
Sunday School 11:30 am 
Adelphos Worship 12:30 pm 
Adelphos Fellowship 2:00 pm 
12-Step Meeting 6:00 pm 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Worship Assistants for NEXT Sunday 
April 8th, 2018 

Assisting Minister Mike Doyle 

Lector Sharon Wildfang 

Acolyte Volunteer 

Children’s Sermon Pastor John Schier-Hanson 

Altar Guild Connie Carlson 

Ushers 
John & Mary Herem 

and Edna Coonc 

Greeters 
Diane Kraus 

and Glen Ruediger 

Control Booth Jill Olson and Phil Aponte 

Coffee Hour Miriam Circle 

 

Readings for April 8th, 2018 
 

Acts 4:32-35 
The believers’ common life 

Psalm 133 

How good and pleasant it is to live together in 

unity. (Ps. 133:1) 

1 John 1:1--2:2 
Walking in the light 

John 20:19-31 
Beholding the wounds of the risen Christ 

 

Next Week’s Food for Families Volunteers 
 

April 7 Pick-Up  Jack & Diane 

April 7 Set-Up  Glen & Judy 

April 8 Distribution SLC Volunteer 
April 8 Clean-Up  SLC Volunteer 

 

Join us on Tuesday, April 17, at 11:45 am 
at the Gateway Cottage as we celebrate our 

birthday lunch! 
 

https://members.sundaysandseasons.com/Home/Index/2018-4-8/0
https://members.sundaysandseasons.com/Home/Index/2018-4-8/0
https://members.sundaysandseasons.com/Home/Index/2018-4-8/0
https://members.sundaysandseasons.com/Home/Index/2018-4-8/0


 

Richard Wollin  April 1 

Annie McAuliffe  April 1 

Anna McCracken April 4 

 

Ed Jackson    April 6 

Christopher Pierce  April 6 

Desiree Wagner   April 6 

Happy belated Birthday to our Frank Wise!  
My sincerest apologies for the oversight. ~Stefanie

 

 

 

Office Hours 
With Stefanie in the office permanently now, 

we are going back to our regular office hours:  

Mondays through Fridays  

9 am – 3 pm.  

 

Watson’s Night Out 
Watson’s Night Out: 6:00 pm – 9:00pm, 

Thursday, May 3 

You are invited to this annual event to support 

Tacoma Lutheran Retirement Community. It is 

a time to shop, socialize and support TLRC 

through the TLRC Foundation. It is hosted by 

Watson’s Nursery and Greenhouse, 6211 

Pioneer Way East, Puyallup. The cost is $25 

per person, with each attendee receiving 30% 

off one item that evening. Tickets are available 

from Ron Kempe rekempe@gmail.com or 

(253) 219-9621; by calling TLRC Foundation 

at (253) 284-7538; online at 

watsonsgreenhouse.com; or at Watson’s. 

~submitted by Ron Kempe, TLRC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Help Is Needed 
A lady named Meg Herring inherited a rental, 

which is in need of an interior paint job. Miss 

Meg is willing to pay for the service and 

provide materials and she is also willing to 

make a donation to any church group willing 

to paint the house.  

 Please speak to Pastor if you and your 

group are interested in helping out! 

~submitted by Pastor 

 

Thank You!!! 
We successfully concluded this year’s Lenten 

Soup Suppers! I would like to thank all the 

groups and committees for donating soups, 

breads and beverages.  

 Thank you to Sara Schier-Hanson, 

Gayle Halmo and Laurel Wright Osborn for 

laundering the table cloths. 

 Thank you to Zoe Wright Osborn and 

Keoni Newman for dropping in and lending a 

helping hand.  

 A special thank you goes to our tiny but 

mighty Youth Group, whose helpers Noah 

DeZarn, Kory Nieto, Sam Wright-Osborn and 

Kayla Newman manned this ship and took care 

of all the set-ups and clean-ups, week after 

week! I am so proud of you guys! 

~submitted by Stefanie DeZarn 

 

 

 

 



 

Spanaway Lutheran Church 

Preschool 
Our precious preschool is enjoying springtime 

and there is a lot of learning going on! With 

only a few short months remaining, the big 

summer break is approaching fast and we will 

conclude yet another successful year in this 

beautiful ministry. 

 Registration for the 2018/2019 school 

year will open on April 10
th

, so please come 

into our church office during regular office 

hours and pick up your Enrollment Packet! 

~submitted by Ellen McCracken 

 

Food for Families “Spring” 

Into Action 
Spring brings vacations from school and 

children who normally receive school lunches 

will need to be fed at home. Therefore, our 

focus for the month of March and April will be 

lunch items. We do not need bread! Things 

that would help are peanut butter, jelly, tuna, 

soup, macaroni and cheese etc. We can always 

use toilet paper too. 

 Thank you for your continued support of 

this ministry. Please contact me if you have 

any questions or would like to be part of this 

ministry. You can always come and see what 

is going on after church. We welcome your 

visits. 

Louise Luberts (253) 318-6846 

 

BASE News 
Mark your calendars! 

The BASE plant sale is coming in soon. Order 

forms will be available starting April 8
th
 

through April 22
nd

. 

 We will have flowers in flats, baskets 

and pots, with a few vegetables and yummy 

strawberries. Your orders will be ready for 

pick-up on the 29
th

 of April. There will also be 

the chance to try your luck at four fun raffle  

 

 

 

baskets. Tickets are $1.00 each. Please feel 

free to share the order forms with friends and 

family! 

 All proceeds will help us pay off the 

BASE van. 

~submitted by the BASE Team 

 

Youth Auction 
This year's Youth Auction is Saturday, May 5 

at 6:00 PM with a Mexican themed dinner and 

fun. This will be the event of the season and 

you won't want to miss it... so mark your 

calendars! 

 Donations are needed for the auction. 

Meals, events, services rendered, and baskets 

have been especially popular in recent years. 

There are many more other wonderful ideas as 

well. Please consider providing something for 

the auction. Contact Tracy Nieto at 471-1680 

or tracynieto@hotmail.com if you have 

a donation. A picture and description of 

donated item to include in the auction 

brochure is requested as we get closer to the 

auction (we can help with this if needed).  

~submitted by Tracy Nieto 

 

Food Bank Announcement 
There is an effort under foot to rebuild our 

crumbling Food Bank. Our Thrivent 

Representative Austen Wilson has informed us 

that Spanaway Lutheran Church has $9000 

worth of unallocated Thrivent Choice Dollars. 

If we all designated our Thrivent Choice 

Dollars towards Spanaway Lutheran Church, 

we would be able to purchase all necessary 

materials. Dustin Willoughby has graciously 

agreed to take charge of framing the new 

building.  

 Please speak to Pastor if you have 

questions! Thank you. The other three 

participating churches will also be approached 

for financial assistance in this regard. 

~submitted by Pastor 

 

mailto:tracynieto@hotmail.com


 

 

 

Our Annual Bike Safety Day is coming!! 
Dust of your bicycle, grab your neighbors, grab your friends and come to our  

Annual Bike Safety Day  
on  

May 19
th

 at 10 am!  

♦ Free Bike Helmets (and fitting) ♦ 

♦ Free Lunch ♦ 

♦ Bicycle Tune-ups ♦ 

♦ Street/Bike Safety Quiz ♦ 

♦ Bike Safety Training Course ♦ 

and much more… 

 

If you would like to volunteer your time and talent to this wonderful event, please contact Kit 

Modahl at (253) 846-8673 or swing by our office during regular office hours. 

~submitted by Kit Modahl 

 

 

 

An American in Paris 
Music Influenced by the Parisian and French Landscape 

 
Performed by Jump Into Music board members and teacher 

Organ, piano, guitar, flute, voice, percussion 
 

Sunday, April 22, 2018 at 3:30 pm 
Spanaway Lutheran Church 

16001 A Street South, Spanaway WA 
- Reception to follow - 

 

George Gershwin wrote An American in Paris for orchestra in 1928 noting, “My purpose here is to 
portray the impression of an American visitor in Paris as he strolls about the city and listens to 
various street noises and absorbs the French atmosphere.” Join Jump Into Music’s board and 
teachers as they perform music by Gershwin, Claude Bolling and others who were influenced by 
the Parisian and French landscape. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

This week we are praying for… Lord, hear our prayers about… The latest update is… The person is… 

Maxine Coberly dementia 
at Pioneer Place 
Memory Haven a member of the congregation 

Amanda Billings Stage 4 breast cancer 

Amanda received the 
news of  clear margins 
all around! Paula Oty's daughter-in-law 

June Broeckel continuous health issues 
Walks, eats well, doing 
well a member of the congregation 

Lori Nelson Cancer 
Lori is in hospice care 
at home 

a member of the congregation 
and Chuck Nelson's daughter-
in-law 

Gail Bohannon brain tumor health is declining a member of the congregation 

Homer Lowery 
3rd time diagnosed with 
leukemia receiving treatment Rob DeZarn's father 

Helen Boyle Pancreatic Cancer in treatment 
Friend of Doug and Anne 
Briehl 

Kim Cleveland 
return of lung cancer and new 
diagnosis of MS in stable condition Angela Aponte's sister 

Burton Nesset continuing health issues doing well a member of the congregation 

Genevieve Hovey health issues   
memory loss and 
balance issues a member of the congregation 

Lenora Longfellow injury 

at Puyallup Nursing and 
Rehab Center, Rm. 
128A a member of the congregation 

Dave Pearcy Parkinsons   Friend of Doug Hedlund 

Daren Coonc heart issues 
vascular surgery March 
7 Son of Edna Coonc 

Diane Kennedy-Svec return of cancer in the back surgery on March 8 a member of the congregation 

Don Septon health issues   
health issues due to 
Rheumatoid Arthritis a member of the congregation 

Ealane Wollin broken knee cap 
At Madigan after 2nd 
surgery a member of the congregation 

Aletta Alford small stroke 
at Alaska Gardens, 
Rm# 213 a member of the congregation 

The Family of Greg Molgaard passing of Greg Molgaard   brother-in-law of Rich Montoya 

Aryanna Moorehouse health issues   
getting tested for 
accurate diagnosis great-niece of the Luberts' 

Family of Kathleen Keeton passing of Kathleen Keeton 

Kathleen passed 
peacefully 03-22-18 at 
5:30 am a member of the congregation 

Hannah Wright Osborn 1 year mission in Jerusalem 

Hannah is doing well is 
looking forward to 
family visiting in April a member of the congregation 

Nicholas Mulcahey 
deployment on USS Carl 
Vinson deployed 

son of Sarah Briehl & Ron 
Morris 

 

If you would like to add a name to the prayer list, please fill out a prayer request and hand it to an usher or 
contact the office during our office hours. Thank You. 

 


